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Freemining - General

· 1no. new request for Application to register as Freeminer – not yet completed

· No new registrations as at 12/04/18.

· Total FM registrations since 1838 = 4368. Total Free Quarrymen registered = 320

· No new applications for Grant of Gale (Coal or Iron)

· 7 actively working mines as recognised by the HSE. One less due to the closure of Haywood Drift Mine

· Formal notification has now been made to the Mines Inspectorate of Abandonment of Haywood Drift Mine. Geological conditions rendered working the ground both unsafe and uneconomical. Richard Harding is going to retain the Gale interest but the site is currently undergoing restoration. I have agreed that the head-frame can remain but the shaft will be permanently secured with a concrete capping and the Drift stopped-up and buried

· Coal has been raised at a number of the active site but none have exceeded their Dead-rent value. The Office of Statistics has now asked for annual returns regarding all coals raised, as the Dean is recognised as the largest working Coal-field in the UK – reported last court but has not been completed due to lack of returns


Coal Authority

· 2no. Part II Licence are currently being processed to allow CA Gales to be worked (disclosure of these sites is commercially sensitive)

· As of last court, no scheduled treatment work for CA (Statutory Nuisances) this calendar year. This has now become more of a reactive exercise and issues are dealt with as-and-when they arise.

· A meeting is scheduled for the 25th April at Mansfield to discuss general CA matters further

Quarries (Subject to DFMA 1838)

· No new applications for Grant of Stone-tract

· Aston Bridge Quarry – Now in a position to offer for re-grant. Due notice will be given to all those eligible for receipt of Grant per Statutory Procedure.

· Potential Assignment of at least one of the active Quarry Leases (disclosure commercially sensitive)……is still pending





Quarries (Being dealt with Land Agent)

· Stowfield – Ongoing involvement with FC management team regarding possible future uses and preferred restoration schemes together with clear understanding of future planning applications regarding the same.
· More of the general FC’s Administration (financial management and invoicing) of Stowfield Quarry will be transferred to our retained National Minerals Consultant - Wardell Armstrong so that a closer eye may be kept on operational matters.

· Precedent Quarry Leases – Standard leases for the smaller quarries drawn-up under similar terms but subject to site differences. Mine Train Quarry in Bixslade will be the first to use this new template.

· Barnhill/Bixshead Quarry is currently under proposal of surrender and re-grant with a number of outstanding Lease and Planning particulars to be addressed.
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